NCEP Support for AMMA – revised Aug 15, 2006 (Jim.Laver@noaa.gov)

NOAA’s National Centers for Environmental Prediction (NCEP) has committed computing and infrastructure resources to support the AMMA field program activities.  The Climate Prediction Center (CPC) at NCEP will provide:

1.  The CPC’s African Desk will host visiting scientists from West African nations prior to, during, and after the AMMA field campaign.  These experienced meteorologists from West Africa will help interpret products and provide support to the AMMA Forecast Operations Center for the SOP, EOP and LOP programs.  The CPC’s African Desk is also preparing real time forecast guidance and synoptic discussions in collaboration with the Niger’s Direction de la Meteorologie Nationale, the African Centre of Meteorological Applications for Development (ACMAD), Meteo France, the UK Met Office, and other African and non-African institutions.  See also:

http://www.cpc.ncep.noaa.gov/products/african_desk/amma_reports/latest_amma_bulletin.htm
2.  Real-time monitoring and forecast support to AMMA using the NCEP Operational Global Data Assimilation System (GDAS), the high resolution Global Forecast System (GFS) at approximately 37.5 km, and the Coupled Forecast System (CFS).  Products will be focused over Africa and downstream over the tropical Atlantic basin and distributed via a web page.  The CPC’s African Desk has coordinated with the CPC Development Branch to implement this as a real-time monitoring web page.  See also:

http://www.cpc.ncep.noaa.gov/products/hurricane/hurricane-AMMA/
3.  The CPC’s Africa Desk is working with The Observing System Research and Predictability Experiment (THORPEX) through NCEP’s Environmental Modeling Center (EMC) to define the scope and range of products needed in short and medium range weather/climate monitoring and predictions for West Africa.  These are planned to be available in November 2006.

For further information, please contact: Dr. Wassila Thiaw at wassila.thiaw@noaa.gov or visit the CPC web page at www.cpc.ncep.noaa.gov and click on Africa.

